## SUMMIT LAW GROUP®

a professional limited liability company

POLLY L. MCNEILL DID: (206) 676-7040

EMAIL: pollym@summitlaw.com

June 6, 2012

David W. Danner Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive, SW P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: WUTC v. Waste Management of Washington, Inc. TG 111813 et al. (Consolidated)

Dear Secretary Danner:

This letter is to transmit a joint request by Waste Management of Washington, Inc. and Commission Staff for an amendment to the procedural schedule in this proceeding.

Specifically, counsel for both parties jointly request that Simultaneous Initial Briefs be due on August 24 (instead of June 15) and Simultaneous Reply Briefs be due on September 7 (instead of June 25).

In addition, this letter is to confirm the intentions of Waste Management to file a motion requesting an extension of the terms of the existing Revenue Sharing Plans with Snohomish and King Counties, on the other. The company will be separately filing amendments to the current Plans identifying the activities that will be perpetuated during the extension period, along with a budget for those activities. The RSA parties are working together to prepare the materials necessary to file that motion and secure Staff approval, and we expect it to be presented to the Commission shortly.

We appreciate consideration of this request by Judge Kopta.

Sincerely,

SLIMMIT LAW GROUP PLLC

Polly L. McNeill

cc:

Judge Kopta (via email) Greg Trautman (via email) Mike Weinstein (via email)